
Beachside Montessori Village 
School Advisory Council Meeting 

Feb 24, 2022   Meeting #5 
 

 
 
I.  Welcome and Introductions  

Mrs. Cidoni opened the meeting at 8:09am. She welcomed everyone. We 
do not have quorum. Two of our teachers who are on SAC are teaching 
Lion’s Den.   

 
II. Old Business  

• Approval of the Jan. minutes 

We cannot approve the minutes since we do not have quorum.  

 

III. New Business 

• Presentation of student work by Mrs. Maycumber 

Mrs. Cidoni invited Mrs. Maycumber to show some of her students work. 
Mrs. Cidoni said that so many of our teachers go above and beyond with 
their students so she wanted to show off some of the outstanding work. 
Mrs. Maycumber presented a board game project that her students 
created.  

Mrs. Moran did a dystopian genre study. Someone from the district came 
and worked with the students to do a Minecraft project. The author of The 
Giver, Lois Lowry, retweeted the project. 

Mrs. Bory shared that the upper school students volunteered to disperse 
mulch around the school and worked together beautifully to help.  

 
 IV. Chair’s Report – Mrs. Cidoni 
          • Available Sac Funds: $10, 830.86 
           We still have the same amount since we did not use any of the funds.  

Mrs. Rausseo asked if we could use some of the money for technology. 
Mrs. Cidoni explained that it must be used for direct impact for School 
Improvement and our goals. Mr. Velez asked if there weas a maximum 
amount of money that could be in the account, but it was explained that 
no, there is no real set amount.  



 
          • Lion’s Den update…3rd grade reading, 4/5 reading/math, Biology 

3rd grade was the first to start Lion’s Den since they take the FSA test first. 
There is no math Lion’s Den for 3rd grade since reading is used for 
promotion. 3rd graders have reading Lion’s Den on Tuesday and Thursday.  
4th and 5th grade have reading Lion’s Den on Tuesdays and Math on 
Thursdays. Biology has Lion’s Den on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays.  
Algebra Lion’s Den will start next Tuesday, and Geometry will start next 
Thursday.  

• SIP Goals- Based on the diagnostic that was given, we are close to meeting 
our goals. Some goals have been met.  
• FSA testing- It is coming! Thank you to Mrs. Kelly who has been working 
diligently on the schedule. It is a tough schedule to make since we test so 
many grades. The tentative dates are included on attached calendar.  

          
V. Principal’s Report – Ms. Long 
          • SESSIR (School Environmental Safety Incident Reporting) 
           No events reported  
          • Day of Love and Service- It was fabulous. We had so many wonderful 
events that happened at school on Feb. 14; Glee performed, Jump Rope for Heart 
took place, campus beautification, etc.   Thank you to Mrs. Bory and Mrs. 
Clementi for making a beautiful and peaceful garden.  
          • Orange Squeeze- This Saturday.  
          
VI. Announcements 
        Mrs. Cidoni explained that the next SAC meeting will be held on March 31. 
        Mr. Velez spoke about metal detector training. Searches don’t need parental           
permission. They only need a reasonable reason to check.  
       No other questions or concerns.  
       Mrs. Cidoni motioned to end the meeting at 8:44pm. Mr. Velez seconded.  
 
*At the conclusion of the SAC meeting, we will begin the February SAF meeting.  
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